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“The Love of Christ moves us to spiritual growth, through prayer, faith
formation and stewardship.”

THIS WEEK AT OLG

MONDAY, February 7th
e MCBAC-MTR Legion of Mary 5:30-

7:30pm

e MCBAC-GYM SOR 6-7:30pm

e MCBAC-BR 4th Degree K of C 7-9pm

TUESDAY, February 8th

e SCHOOL-Spanish Grammar Classes 6-
8pm

e MCBAC-PPR, RCIA 7-9pm

e CHURCH- Charismatic Group 7-9pm

e MCBAC-GYM HF Boys Basketball
Practice 5:30-7pm

e MCBAC-BR Amigos 6pm

WEDNESDAY, February 9th

e SCHOOL-SOR 6-7:30pm

e CHURCH-Confessions 5:30-6:30pm

e MCBAC-BR Sp. Lector Training 7-9pm

THURSDAY, February 10th

e SCHOOL-SOR 6-7:30pm

e MCBAC-BR Bible Study 7:30-9pm

FRIDAY, February 11th

e SCHOOL- Cursillo Escuela De Diri-
gentes 7:30-9:30pm

e SCHOOL- Sp. Confirmation Class 7pm

e MCBAC-GYM HF Boys Basketball
Practice 5:30-7pm

e MCBAC-PPR Sp. Baptismal Class 5-
7pm

SATURDAY, February 12th

e CHURCH-Confessions 2:30pm-
3:30pm

SUNDAY. February 13th
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Simon said in reply, “Master, we have worked
hard all night and have caught nothing, but at

your command | will lower the nets.” -

Excerpts from the Lectionary for Mass ©2001, 1998, 1970 CCD.
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Parish Office

Office Hours: Monday-Thursday
8:00am-5:00pm

Office Phone: 785-232-5088
Office Fax: 785-232-8834

Parish Email:
olgparishoffice@olg-parish.com
Adoration Chapel: 785-730-2457
Fr. Ray May: 620-803-2395
MCBAC: 785-329-5610

OFFICE ADDRESS: 134 NE LAKE ST. TOPEKA, KANSAS 66616




MASSES FOR THE WEEK

Saturday, February 5th
4:00pm:+Thomas Hernandez Jr.
6:00pm:Por las Familias de OLG

Sunday, February 6th

9:00am: +Antonio Romero
11:00am:+Ron Bourrillion
1:00pm:Alejandra Robles Solis

Tuesday, February 8th
8:00am: Sacred Heart

Wednesday, February 9th
8:00am: +Joyce Romero
6:30pm:+ Ronnie Borjon

Thursday, February 10th
8:00am:+Mark Torrez
6:00pm:+ Ernest Miranda

Friday, February 11th
8:00am:+Mark Torrez

Saturday, February 12th
4:00pm:+Melesio & Severa Marmalejo
6:00pm:+Pedro Alfonso Angeles Garcia

Sunday, February 13th

9:00am: +Antonio Romero
11:00am:Por las Familias de OLG
1:00pm:+ Liz Garcia

Please pray for the sick of the Parish / Por
favor oren por los enfermos de la parroquia.

Deacon Ray Delgado Andrea Cerca

Cruz Chavez Brayden Guy

Angel Martinez Filiberto “Philip” Galvan
Robert Barron Mary Escalante

Mary Linda Trimble Phil Munoz

Christina Martinez
Fernando Villa
Veronica Salgado

Mary Helen Jaramillo
Guadalupe Flores
Barbara Calvillo

Anita Delci David Gutierrez
Bobby Joe Balandran Jesse Root
Alyssa Droge

Veronica Lopez Salgado
Alberta Gutierrez

As part of the Prayer for the Sick, we always pray for the
sick in our community. Names are placed on the list on-
ly if requested by family to avoid confusion. Names will

be listed for one month. You may call to have them add-

ed again. To have a family member listed, please call our
office at 785-232-5088.

Please remember to honor your tithing to OLG so

that the church can make ends meet. Bills do not

take a summer break and we must keep the OLG
boat afloat together.

Thank you to those who make sacrifices to
generously support OLG with grateful heart.
God Bless you!

Fr. Ray

Masses
Daily Tuesday thru Friday/Martes a Viernes 8:00am
(English)

Daily Wednesday & Thursday//Miercoles y Jueves
6:30pm(Spanish)

Saturday/Sdabado 4:00pm (English), 6:00pm
(Spanish)

Sunday/Domingo: 9:00am(English), 11:00am,
1:00pm(Spanish)

Confessions: Wednesday/Miercoles 5:30pm,
Saturday/Sabado 2:30pm

REMINDERS

o Ifanyone is ever in need of an appointment to

see the priest or has any questions, please call
the church office. Do not go directly to the recto-
ry. The Church office is open Monday through
Thursday from 8:00am-5:00pm. Ifitis an ur-
gent matter please call Fr. Ray at 620-803-2395

F.Y.I — Baptismal Prep Classes

“Lack of planning on your part does not represent
emergency on our part.”

Baptismal prep class is required by the USA Bishops for
any first time parents and godparents. The class is
offered once a month (The 2nd Monday)

Thus, any parents and godparents wanting to baptize a
child must attend the class. Prior Classes are no longer
valid.

Next Baptismal Class February 14th at 7:00pm in the
MCBAC-Padre Pio Room
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January 29th & 30th Weekly Total
Envelope Sunday: $3,047.00
Envelopes Mail: $1,250.00
Plate: $1,791.00
Building Fund: $393.00
Debt Reduction: $366.00
Donations: $1,210.00
Faith Direct: $2,845.00
TOTAL: $10,902.00
Budgeted Collections: $15,861.75
(pesupuesto mensual de colectas)
Income Over (Under) Budget: -$4,959.75

(bajo del presupuesto)
Building Fund Balance: $576,589.02
It is never too late to make stewardship a way of life.
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Marriages: Arrangements must be made with the pas-
tor at least 9-12 Months prior to the planned date.
Planes de Matrimonio llame a la oficina.
Quinceafieras: Arrangements need to be made with the
church office 6-12 Months prior to planned date.
Baptism Preparation Session

Spanish Baptism class is February 11th at 5:00pm in
the MCBAC-PPR

English class is February 14, at 7pm in the MCBAC-
PPR

Anointing of the Sick: For the Sacrament of the Sick
please call the parish office.

Communion Calls: If anyone is sick at home for a peri-
od of time please notify the parish office.

Declaration of Nullity

Please call the parish office at 785-232-5088

A
\'
3

FHolyFamily

Catholic School

School Information

School Website: holyfamilytopeka.net
East: K-8, 1725 NE Seward Ave.
School Phone: 785-234-8980

School Fax: 785-234-6778

Email: Jambt@holyfamilytopeka.net
West: Pre-School, 210 NE Branner
School Phone: 785-234-8980

Email: valorieself@aol.com

EVCHARISTIC
ADORERS

i

[t is only through the grace of God that we have enjoyed
all that He has given us. (Our health, family, materialistic
gains, wealth ect.) Therefore one way to be thankful to
our Lord, for these loving gifts we take for granted, is to
commit ourselves to spend at least one hour with Him
as an Eucharistic Adorer. Open your hearts and contact:
Angel & Mary Valdivia at 273-1629 for guardian hours
from 6:00am-12:00pm, Anna Alcala at 913-909-8490
for hours from 12:00pm - 6:00pm and Monica & Marcus
Ramirez at 273-8448 for hours from 6:00pm-6am.

Hours currently open:
Monday: 2:00am, 2:00pm
Tuesday: 1:00am, 2:00am, 2:00pm & 11pm
Wednesday: 3:00am, 4:00pm
Friday: 1:00am, 2:00am & 1:00pm

Adoration Chapel will be Open to the public from
8am-7pm daily and Closed to the public 7pm-8am

MASS INTENTIONS

The 2022 Calendar is open and there is plenty of
weekly masses open for your special intentions.
Please visit the church office to get them booked!!

BOOKINGS

To book a Wedding Mass or Quinceanera Mass you
must contact the church office 6 months to a year
prior to the date planned.

To rent the Activity Center you must contact the
office with 1 month’s notice.

Spanish Grammar Classes

[t is anticipated that Free conversational Spanish/
grammatical writing classes will resume January
18th. If one is interested in attending please contact
Richard Vasquez at 785.633.1604.
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VIDA PARROQUIAL

MEDITACION DEL EVANGELIO
6 de febrero de 2022
52 Domingo del Tiempo Ordinario

Dios no quiere actuar solo, Dios pide colaboracion
de otros para llevar a cabo su misiéon de anunciar su
Reino. Jesus quiere colaboradores efectivos y acti-
vos. Hoy, llama exclusivamente a Pedro, por medio
de la pesca milagrosa. Jesus inicia un didlogo con
Pedro al terminar su predicacién a la multitud, que
se aglomeraba a su alrededor. Dando a Pedro una
orden: “Lleva la barca mar adentro y echen las redes
para pescar” (Lucas 5,4). La orden de Jesus parece
fuera de si. Ellos habian trabajado toda la noche y
no habia pasado nada, solo el cansancio y la frustra-
cién de una tarea no completada. Ademas, ellos
eran expertos en eso de la pesca y durante el dia
usualmente se pesca poco o nada.

Esta pesca milagrosa es el llamado a los ap6stoles
para llevar a cabo la pesca de hombres. ;Sera capaz
Pedro de conducir a hombres y mujeres al Sefior?
Recordemos que el Papa Francisco continua esa la-
bor de llevarnos a todos sin excepcion de raza y cul-
turas al Sefior. Tres hombres de esa época, Santia-
go, Juan y Pedro, nos dice el Evangelio que
“Enseguida llevaron sus barcas a tierra, lo dejaron
todo y siguieron a Jesus” (Lucas 5,11). Ellos sellaron
su compromiso de amor y seguimiento. ;Cual es tu
compromiso como bautizado de pescar a tu familia
y seguir al Sefior? Los tiempos que vivimos son difi-
ciles, saliendo de una de pandemia, quiza aun en
busqueda de trabajo, de casa y sustento para los
tuyos. Sin embargo, debemos seguir invocando al
Sefior que nos escucha siempre. Respondiendo en
medio de cada circunstancia: “Aquf estoy, Sefior, en-
viame” (Isaias 6,8).

©LPi

Numero de la Oficina: Correo Electronico de

785-232-5088 Officina:

Numero de Fax: 785-232 olgparishoffice@olg-
-8834 parish.com

Fr. Ray May: 620-803- Capilla de adoracion:
2395 785-730-2457

Emergencias: Fr. Ray
May 620-803-2395

Recordatorios

o Sialguna vez alguien necesita una cita para ver
al sacerdote o tiene alguna pregunta, por favor
llame a la oficina de la iglesia. No vaya direc-
tamente a la casa del sacerdote. La oficina de la
Iglesia esta abierta de lunes a jueves de 8am a
5pm. Si es emergencia favor de llamarle al pa-
dre Ray.

CATESISMO
Hay una Reunidn de Primera Comunion el 6 de Fe-
brero dentro del MCBAC-BR. La primera reunién es
en inglés a las 2:00 p.M y la segunda reunidn es en
espafiol a las 2:45pm.

ADEMAS, la Primera Reconciliacién es el 9 de
Febrero a las 7pm.

Clase De Bautismo

La falta de planificacién de su parte no representa
emergencia de nuestra parte ".

Los obispos de EE. UU. Requieren una clase de pre-
paracion bautismal para los padres y padrinos pri-
merizos. La clase es ofrecido una vez al mes
(el segundo viernes)

Por lo tanto, los padres y padrinos que quieran bau-
tizar a un nifio/a deben asistir a la clase. Las clases
anteriores ya no son validas.

Viernes el 11 de Febrero de 5-7pm, en el sétano
del Centro de Actividades.
iSea puntual!
Los padres deben traer una biblia,
un lapiz y papel.

No nifios por favor.




PARISH NEWS PARISH NEWS

Our New Guide Book & Directory is Here!

Look in your mailbox for our new Guide Book & Di-
rectory. It should be arriving in the coming week.
The advertisers helped provide this service at no

cost to our congregation. We encourage you to
think of them in the future as your needs arise. If
you are interested in advertising next year, contact
amandavogt@guidebookpublishing.com for more
information.
Thank You!

ALTAR SOCIETY DUES
Please send 2022-2023 due of $5 to Treasurer:
Theresa Lindemann
7315 SW 24th St
Topeka, Ks 66614

Thank you!

Blessed Art will be selling
religious articles from the
SaW Holy Land on February 5th
the date

& 6th in the Marlo Cuevas
Balandran Activity Center.
More info to come.

ATTENTION
We need a Volunteer Virtus Coordinator. If anyone
is interested please call the church office and speak
to Mary Ann.
Thank you!

REGIONAL NEWS

CLASS REUNION
Hayden High School class of 1972, September 23-
25,2022.
Classmates requesting information con-
tact HaydenHS1972reunion@gmail.com or call 785
-230-0143.

Veterans Memorial Update

The committee is pleased to announce that the Vet-
erans Memorial is now set in place . The broken
sidewalk directly in front of the monument was al-
so replaced as discussed with the City of Topeka.
Next will be placing the inscribed memorial bricks
at the foot surrounding the monument. It is antici-
pated that unveiling and dedication ceremony will
take place in the very near future.

World Marriage Day Mass
Februarv 13,2022

Come celebrate World Marriage Day and renew the
commitment you made to one another on
you wedding day! Mass will be celebrated by Arch-
bishop Joseph F. Naumann at 11:45 am,
Sunday, February 13, 2022 at Church of the Ascen-
sion, Overland Park, Kansas. Mass will
include a renewal of commitment and Blessing for
the married couples. Mass will be followed
by a reception. Families are welcome! Reservation
not required. Sponsored by the Archdiocese
of Kansas City in Kansas and Worldwide Marriage
Encounter. For more information, call
Deacon Tony at 913-647-0329 or 816-309-3008

SCHOOL OF RELIGION (SOR)

There is a First Communion Meeting on February
6th inside the MCBAC-BR. First meeting is in Eng-
lish at 2pm and the second meeting is in Spanish at
2:45.

ALSO, First Reconciliation has been Resched-
uled for February 23r at 7:15pm.

REPORTING ABUSE OF A MINOR
The Archdiocese remains committed to investigat-
ing any allegation of abuse of a minor made against
any member of the clergy or any Church employee
or volunteer — no matter the age of the incident or
the current age of the victim. If you suspect abuse,
immediately report to civil authorities:
1.Call the Kansas Protection Report Center at (800)
922-5330 or report online at Reporting Abuse, Ne-
glect and Exploitation of Adult and Child - Preven-
tion and Protection Services (ks.gov)
2.Contact law enforcement if anyone is in immedi-
ate danger or injured. If the suspected abuse in-
volves a cleric, employee, or volunteer of the Arch-
diocese, call the Archdiocesan Report Line at (913)
647-3051 or visit archkck.org/reportabuse. We
care about survivors of abuse. Victim Care Advo-
cate: (913) 298-9244
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